

13th October 2023

School Camp 9th September – 13th September 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

We are delighted to advise you, school camp for year 6 (September 2024) has been booked. Camp will take place at PGL Beam House, Torrington, Devon, $9^{th} - 13^{th}$ September 2024.

I have included a link for you to view the exciting activities that the children will experience, https://www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/adventure-holidays/centres/beam-house some of the adventures will include climbing/abseiling, archery, quadbikes, surfing at the beach and various team-building exercises. Children will be staying in a large house, in dormitory rooms with access to shared bathrooms. They will have 3 cooked meals a day with a variety of meal options, catering for everyone. During the journey to Beam House we will make a stop at Westward Ho! The children will be able to spend some time rock pooling and then have lunch on the beach.

The costs associated with school camp are as follows:-Coach Cost Total - £1,430 plus PGL Camp Cost per child - £330

As every year, even with increasing costs, we will continue to pay the transport costs = £1430, meaning that these financial costs will not be passed onto our families. Therefore the cost to families for school camp is £330.00 per child. This cost also includes food and activities whilst at Beam House.

We are asking for a deposit of £30.00 by Friday 24th November 2023 to secure a place for your child.

Payment Schedule: -

Deposit: $-£30 - 24^{th}$ November 2023 Instalment 2: $-£100 - 15^{h}$ April 2024 Instalment 1: $-£100 - 2^{nd}$ February 2024 Final Payment: $-£100 - 7^{th}$ June 2024

Camp for your year 5 child is now available to see on your arbor app under the trips section, where you can make payments following the schedule above. Additional payments or paying all in one go can also be completed through your arbor app.

Grant applications are available for children eligible for free school meals or families in financial difficulty, please contact the school office for more information.

We are keen that all children have the opportunity to enjoy this experience. Therefore we will be holding a launch meeting on Wednesday 1st November 2023 at 3.30pm in the hall providing you with more information. This will also be an opportunity for you to ask any questions or speak to us in confidence if you have any concerns about the cost or anything else.

Please provide your consent for this trip and make the deposit payment via the Arbor App by Friday 24th November 2023.

Yours sincerely Mr Walters







